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I would like to comment that :

This is a grade II listed house in a historic and rare central London street and particular care should be taken 

to any works done to houses in this street, both in the structure and form of the houses themselves and in 

maintaining the street itself. 

1) There is no justification for altering the front window shape into a wider shop window style. It is likely to be 

the original shape, and should not be done just to reflect other windows in the street (and to allow more light).  

The street has a variety of  ground floor window shapes, reflecting the building's use over the years, and that 

variety reflecting the building's original use  should be maintained.  These buildings are grade II listed, and 

care should be taken not to make alterations, particularly to the external aesthetic of the building and to the 

existing rare and historic  street.

2) I am concerned that digging out the vaults under the pavement will impact the structure of our houses  - 

these are old buildings in a historic street and there is no need to do this.  Any changes like this will need very 

significant support, and it is likely that neighbouring houses will also require that sort of support.  As it stands 

work has already been done on the house, stripping out of the interior and of some  internal walls without 

reference to the neighbouring houses.
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